

Harvey High School 2055 Route 3 Harvey, NB E3K 3W9 Parent School Support Committee Minutes

Date: February 26, 2018 Time: 7:00pm

Location: HHS

PSSC Members Present:

Serena Bradford, Chair

Brenda McKeen, Vice Chair

Penny Lynch, Teacher Rep.

Aibhleann Moeller, Student Rep.

Others: Vicki Aube, Tanya Harris, Letishia

Harris

PSSC Members Regrets:

School/DEC Representation Present: Crysta Collicott, Principal

N/A, DEC

School/DEC Representation Regrets:

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chair, Serena Bradford

Approval of the Agenda: Agenda was approved as presented

Approval of the Minutes from Previous Meeting: Minutes were adjusted and approved

Business Arising from the Minutes:

Space Camp - Crysta sent out a message to staff to see if anyone was interested in supervising this project and had no interest.

Green and Gold Revue – This will consist of a variety show with skits, music, etc. At this time, there are 12 members from Middle School. If High School students wish to participate in the talent show, they need to reach out to Vicki Aube be included. The show will take place sometime in May.

New Business:

- HHS Home and School Representative for 2017/2018 is Kim Corey.
- Budget HHS has a current budget of \$703.77:
 - Mrs. Collicott suggested another trophy cabinet would be a great addition to the school.
 Also, a community bulletin board could be a welcome addition in the area of the gym.
 Mrs. Collicott will prepare a proposal for the trophy cabinet and bulletin board, including pricing for the March meeting. This motion was moved and accepted.
 - o Funds must be spent by March 31st, 2018

- Professional Learning Professional Learning on Feb 27, 2018 will focus on learning environment. Teachers will focus on identifying students that feel disconnected within the school. The next Professional Learning day is March 27th.
- Junior Achievement Tanya will reach out to JA for additional information on the Our Business World program prior to our March meeting.
- PSST World Report It Now this system is up and running and another parent memo will go out this week reminding parents of this system
- Cashless banking is coming. Grad fees will be the first thing set up for this. All fees will run through this system.
- DEC Minutes meeting was Feb 22nd. The minutes that are approved and on the website are from the January meeting. It was discussed that it would be beneficial to have the Agenda available prior to the meeting in order to decide if someone should be in attendance. Mrs. Collicott will check on this.
- ARROW Construction provided a \$3000 contribution to our snack program.
- Canada 150 Art Acquisition a water colour painting has been ordered and will be installed in the school.
- Bilingual Learning Environment Policy \$500 Poster Art purchased. Three posters have been ordered for the school.
- Wellness Nutrition Break On February 27th, fruit and vegetables will be available for all students. This is sponsored by a Wellness Grant
- Chef's Program HHS students will be working with a dietician who will come and prepare a healthy meal with each Tech class (middle school). Will try to expand on this for next year.

New Business: need to take a look at the current points program between now and March 27th to determine how it can be revamped. Points are awarded based on *sports only* at the Middle School level. Other activities are included at the High School level. It was suggested that Laker Pride could be included in the points system as a way to recognize students who are giving back to their school.

Correspondence: N/A

Closing Comments: N/A

Date of Next Meeting: Monday March 26, 2018

Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 7:35pm.

PSSC Chair

PSSC Secretary

Maich 26,2018 Date Feb 28,0018

Nota